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TESTIMONY FOR HOUSE BILL 365, HOUSE DRAFT 1, RELATING TO POLICE

Senate Committee on Ways and Means
Hon. Jill N. Tokuda, Chair

Hon. Ronald D. Kouchi, Vice Chair

Thursday, April 2, 2015, 9:00 AM
State Capitol, Conference Room 211

Honorable Chair Tokuda and committee members:

I am Kris Coffield, representing IMUAlliance, a nonpartisan political advocacy organization
that currently boasts over 300 local members. On behalf of our members, we offer this testimony in
support of House Bill 365, House Draft 1, relating to police.

In  2014,  it  was  revealed  that  local  law  enforcement  officers  were  engaging  in  sexual
penetration during prostitution investigations, a practice that Honolulu Police Department officials
defended before the State Legislature. IMUAlliance drafted and, with the help of lawmakers, passed
a bill repealing the statutory exemption allowing that behavior to go unpunished. As police continue
to investigate prostitution crimes, the use of body cameras will likely diminish incidents of police
abuse during undercover stings and, in turn, amplify the success of sex trafficking prosecutions by
providing prosecutors with video evidence of solicitation. 

Accountability begins at the top. Accordingly, policymakers must take steps to safeguard the
public  trust  in  law  enforcement,  especially  when  departments  refuse  to  take  responsibility  for
themselves. Mahalo for the opportunity to testify in support of this bill.

Sincerely,
Kris Coffield
Executive Director
IMUAlliance
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